	              Town of Lincoln Monthly Board Meeting Minutes July 15th, 2020
The monthly town meeting for the Town of Lincoln was held on Wednesday July 15th, 2020 at 6 pm at the town hall.  Meeting was held inside the townhall with all present social distancing and wearing masks during the meeting.
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Ray Secrist.  Members present, Ray Secrist Chairman, Bruce Auseth, Cody Ritscher Supervisors, Kathy Schultz Treasurer, and Carolyn Thomsen Clerk.  Brian Gosse was present representing Mathy Construction for bid opening on agenda.  Clerk noted all notices were posted as required. 
Minutes were read by Clerk. Cody Ritscher made motion to approve minutes, Bruce Auseth second. 
Treasurer’s balance reflected $2,215.20 in checking and $43,698.32 in savings for total of $45,903.52. 
Town orders 4630 to 4639 in the amount of $6,615.43 were approved and paid.

Seal bids for the TRIP project on Balk and Schaub road were opened.  One bid was received from Mathy Construction in the amount of $14,930.63 with a completion date by October 15, 2020.  Cody Ritscher made motion to approve bid, Bruce Auseth second, motion carried.  

Bruce Auseth will attend the next Town’s association on July 20th to gain knowledge on the ATV county trail proposal.  Bruce will report back findings at the August 19th meeting.  

 Piel Road received rock to bring road to good standings following the tree cutting on right of way. Ray discussed the damage caused to Mueller Rd due to logging.  Ray and Cody Ritscher inspected the damage.  Rock motion was presented and approved by Ray Secrist, Cody Ritscher second, motion carried.  Four loads of rock will be added to the road to repair damage.  Property owner will pay for 2 loads, the town will pay for the remaining 2 loads.  Bruce Auseth reported Reglin Excavating was contacted with a deadline for culvert installation on Berg Ridge Road.

Dregney Tree Service will remove dead trees from the Lincoln Methodist Cemetery on County Rd U.  The Methodist Church donated $500 towards the tree removal project which was quoted at $3500.  The second bid received for this project was from Out on a Limb was in the amount of $3700.

Bruce Auseth made motion to approve assessor bid of $4,000 for 2020 -2021 tax year, Cody Ritscher second, motion carried.  

Bruce Auseth made motion to adjourn, Cody Ritscher seconded, meeting adjourned.  Next meeting will be Wednesday August 19th, 2020 at 6pm at the town hall.

                                                                  Carolyn Thomsen, Town Clerk
